## NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

December 2012

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

#### **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

<u>The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting for December has been CANCELLED!</u> Due to scheduling conflicts for the meeting facility, the regularly scheduled December meeting will have to be cancelled. The Holiday Pot Luck, normally held during the December meeting, will be rescheduled for the January meeting. Additional information will be provided in next months' newsletter.

#### Other Announcements

<u>ELECTIONS</u> – Nominations are still open for the following positions. Vice President, Treasurer, Director #1, and Director #3. At the November meeting Dave Wilcox was nominated for the Vic President position. Dave has declined the nomination so this position is still open. Dave Welch was nominated for Treasurer and accepted the nomination. Linda Hankerd and Kent Jensen were nominated for Director positions, and both accepted the nomination. Nominations can continue to be made through December 15<sup>th</sup>. Email the Secretary info@northsidecoinclub.org with your nominations.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> –The 1813 Holey dollar was returned to the ANA Museum. The historically significant coin was among more than 300 stolen from the museum by former ANA Collection Manager Wyatt Yeager, who was sentenced in April to 27 months in federal prison, two years of supervised release and ordered to pay \$948,505 in restitution.

Dwight Manley donates historical documents to ANA. The earliest known surviving American Numismatic Association membership certificate, dated July 1, 1894, has been acquired by California real estate developer and long-time coin collector, Dwight Manley, and donated to the ANA. Manley's donation also includes 16 other documents and materials dating back to the early years of the association that was founded in 1891 by Dr. George F. Heath of Monroe, Mich.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Possible programs include metal detecting.

#### Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on November 1<sup>st</sup>. We had 15 members and 1 guest in attendance.

President Dave F., called the meeting to order at 7:08.

Dave asked if any guests were present. We had one guest, Gary, he indicated that he and his wife inherited a bunch of old coins and he was trying to figure out what to do with them and if they were worth much. A second guest/new member was Michael M. He came as a guest but joined the club. He has an interest in Roman Imperial Coins, and said that he put himself through college by selling off a coin collection.

Dave reminded the club members that he had old copies of various coin magazines and papers to borrow.

Dave then reviewed one news story that he thought might be of interest. A widower found a rare 1703 Vigo Bay 5-guinea piece while searching through the belongings of her late husband. It is believed the coin could be worth \$130,000 to \$190,000 in and upcoming Auction in Lewes England.

Dave provided reviews of the previous months' coin shows. The Longmont show was busy and active. The Albuquerque show, which Dave attends, was also very good. The Greeley show was mostly lookers and no buyers, and finally the big Denver show was a good show.

Dave quickly reviewed the upcoming coin shows in the area.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

Steve L. reviewed the status of the Quarter and Dollars. Steve indicated that the 5<sup>th</sup> quarter and the 4<sup>th</sup> dollar are not yet available.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. We currently have \$2,728.71 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

#### **Old Business**

Dan Carr's Moonlight mint tour has now been scheduled. Information was given to club members and Mark would be contacting members whose names were on the "list" with details. The tour was to be held on November  $10^{th}$ .

Reminded everyone that there would be no December meeting and that the January meeting would be our Pot Luck and Election of new officers.

#### **New Business**

Dave indicated that he had renewed the Web site Domain name and also the PO Box.

Don K. and Joann L. will work on reserving the meeting room for our club dates in 2013.

Nominations were taken for the upcoming election. (See information listed at top of newsletter)

#### Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

No Show and Tell occurred last month.

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Jefferson Nickel. A pot of 5 coins was won but the Secretary forgot to record the winner.

Door Prizes: A 1968-D Kennedy Half graded MS65 by ANACS was won by Dave F.

Raffle Prize: 1977-S Eisenhower Dollar graded PR69 DCAM by PCGS was won by Dave F.

Youth Door Prize: No prize this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

#### Program

Last month there was no program. A Club Auction was held instead.

#### Fun Facts on Indian Head (Buffalo) Nickel .

Here are some of the facts that came out on the Indian Head cent (Buffalo) Nickel.

- 1. Minted from 1913 to 1938.
- 2. There were two varieties, the Mound type, only minted in the first part of 1913, and the Plains type, minted later in 1913 and through all the remaining years.
- 3. Buffalo pictured on the Reverse was believed to have been modeled after Black Diamond, a Buffalo in the NY City Central Park Zoo.
- 4. The Indians used as models for the face on the Obverse were believed to be Iron Tail, a Sioux, Two Moons, a Cheyenne, and Big Tree, a Kiowa.
- 5. Was the last coin, minted after 1920, to NOT have "In God We Trust".
- 6. Only six dates had Proof versions. 1913 (both varieties), 1914, 1915, 1916, 1936, and 1937.
- 7. Most popular coin used in carving HOBO Nickels.

Here are a few picture from the open house at the Moonlight Mint.





See the Coin of the Month below for an example of what Dan was overstriking during the Open House.

#### Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at <a href="mailto:info@northsidecoinclub.org">info@northsidecoinclub.org</a>

#### UP COMING COIN SHOWS

#### JANUARY 19<sup>th</sup>

JEFFERSON COUNTY COIN SHOW

JEFFERSON COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS

15200 West 6<sup>th</sup> Ave.

GOLDEN, CO

9ам то 5рм

CONTACT: DAVE FOX (303) 290-6138

#### JANUARY 26<sup>TH</sup>

AURORA COIN SHOW

RED LION HOTEL

3200 S. PARKER ROAD

Corner of I-225 and Parker Road. Turn on Vaughn Way

9ам то 5рм

Contact: Theo Gould (303) 364-1572

www.Tozan.com

# Officers & Directors for 2012

**PRESIDENT** 

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT \*

KERRY H.

**SECRETARY** 

MARK H.

Treasurer \*

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR #1\*

RICH M.

DIRECTOR #2

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3\*

DAVE WI.

\* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2012

#### **Coin Picture of the Month**



Medal from Moonlight Mint Open House

### **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

No editorial this month.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at <a href="mailto:secretary@northsidecoinclub.org">secretary@northsidecoinclub.org</a>.